
RCW 77.70.460  Collection of fee—Fee schedule—Deposit of moneys. 
(Contingent expiration date.)  (1) The commission shall collect a fee 
upon all deliveries of fish or shellfish from persons holding: (a) A 
federal pacific groundfish limited entry permit with a trawl 
endorsement; (b) an ocean pink shrimp delivery license issued under 
RCW 77.65.390; (c) a Dungeness crab—coastal fishery license issued 
under RCW 77.70.280; (d) a food fish delivery license issued under RCW 
77.65.200; or (e) a shrimp trawl license under RCW 77.65.220, to repay 
the federal government for moneys advanced by the federal government 
under a groundfish fleet reduction program established by the federal 
government.

(2) The commission shall adopt a fee schedule by rule for the 
collection of the fee required by subsection (1) of this section. The 
fee schedule adopted shall limit the total amount of moneys collected 
through the fee to the minimum amount necessary to repay the moneys 
advanced by the federal government, but be sufficient to repay the 
debt obligation of each fishery. The fee charged to the holders of a 
Dungeness crab—coastal fishery license may not exceed two percent of 
the total ex-vessel value of annual landings, and the fee charged to 
all other eligible license holders may not exceed five percent of the 
total ex-vessel value of annual landings. The commission may adjust 
the fee schedule as necessary to ensure that the funds collected are 
adequate to repay the debt obligation of each fishery.

(3) The commission shall deposit moneys collected under this 
section in the commercial fisheries buyback account created in RCW 
77.70.450.  [2003 c 174 § 2.]

Contingent expiration date—2003 c 174 §§ 2 and 3: "Sections 2 
and 3 of this act expire January 1, 2033, or when the groundfish fleet 
reduction program referenced in section 2 of this act is completed, 
whichever is sooner." [2003 c 174 § 4.]
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